President of the Salvadoran
L egislative Assembly Receives
Cuban Ambassador

San Salvador, January 23 (RHC-Minrex)-- El Salvador's president of the Legislative Assembly, Guillermo
Gallegos, has received Cuban Ambassador Carlos Zamora Rodriguez at the Parliament in San Salvador.
They held a cordial and fruitful meeting in which the excellent state of bilateral relations was confirmed,
and the will to continue promoting those ties for the benefit of both peoples was ratified.

Gallegos thanked Cuba for its historic solidarity with the Salvadoran people, and expressed his admiration
for the achievements made in social matters by the Caribbean island, which are an example for the region
and the world.

Ambassador Zamora reaffirmed Cuba's willingness to continue contributing to the social development of
El Salvador, and gave details about the progress of ongoing cooperation projects in the areas of health,
education, sports and culture.

The Cuban diplomat was accompanied by Leopoldo Valle, from the Department of International Relations
of the Central Committee of the Communist Party of Cuba, who carried out a working visit to the country.
Other officials of the Cuban Diplomatic Mission and the Legislative Assembly also participated in the



meeting.
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